Hebron Park Board Meeting Minutes

Date: 4/14/22

<u>In Attendance:</u> Linda B., Don E., Cathy N., Jacqueline L., & Frank S. This meeting was held in person.

Meeting Called to Order: 7:08 PM

Minutes for January Meeting: Minutes reviewed, motion to approve made by Don, Cathy 2nd.

<u>Treasurer's Report:</u> Motion to approve treasurer's report and invoices made by Don, Cathy 2nd. Invoices – Motion to approve by Cathy, Don 2nd.

<u>Old Business:</u> Linda advised that the ladies at Town Hall have stuffed all the eggs, Kelly Witt has made all the baskets for prizes, Fire Dept. will bring the bunny at 10:00, picked up prizes from Township Trustee, NJHS kids will be there to help and we have a donation of Texas Roadhouse coupons to pass out to the kids at hunt.

Discussion was had on the Movies in the Park this year to be held with the Hebron Little League. Pursuant to the public votes we will be showing Ghostbusters on May 20, Clifford on June 3, and Encanto on June 17. Jacqueline advised that the Hebron Library might be willing to sponsor one or two of the movies and Linda will be contacting Kristen from First Church about sponsoring one based on their showing an interest in doing so.

Discussion was had regarding our meeting with the IN DNR and that the ladies we met with are no longer there so we are waiting for contact when there are new people in that position.

Discussion was also had regarding meeting with Hubingers regarding the total cost of 10 trees which is in the amount of 5,386.00 for delivery, planting and water bags. They will be ordering a locate and we will then go out and decide positioning for the trees on order. We also decided that we would be dedicating one tree to the girl scout troop who gave us a donation and one tree for Ted Fitzgerald for his contributions to the Town and the Parks Dept. We will be looking into ordering plaques for those 2 trees.

Cathy presented her information and a short discussion was had on Don's idea of looking into converting the present tennis court into a Pickle Ball court and what

it would take to do so. Cathy suggested that we organize a workshop later to introduce this sport to the community and It was decided that we would discuss it further when Don and Cathy have had a chance to go out and inspect the area that is the current tennis court.

<u>New Business:</u> Linda advised that she was contacted by a lady who wanted to reserve the Community Center pavilion for her child's birthday party and wanted to have a bounce house. It was necessary to contact our insurance carrier to discuss liability and our insurance agent sent an email outlining the necessary steps for them obtaining their own insurance for this and those instructions are in the folder at Town Hall for parks if this comes up in the future.

Linda also advised that Park inspections were completed and that we are in good shape as far as conditions in the parks. There were a few minor repairs to equipment which have already been completed the Public Works Dept. and the merry go round at Novreske will be removed because of condition issues and that we will only have to replace a couple of basketball nets. Also discussed that for next year the chains on most of the swings will have to be replaced but they are okay for this year.

Linda also advised that the 3 third grades from Hebron Elementary will be coming to tour the museums on May 4, 2022.

Linda advised that Parks received a thank you note from Hebron Public Library for participation in Dino event and an invitation to their 100 year commemoration on October 28.

Meeting adjourned: 9:29 pm Motion to Adjourn by Don Linda 2nd.

Submitted:

By: <u>Cathy Heaff</u>
Cathy Neuffer/Secretary

Approved:

Linda Brebner, President

By: Kill Below